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COVERING THE CORNER

REDVERS & AREA COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

March 2021 Issue
RedversNews@gmail.com

Covering the Corner is a service provided by the Town of Redvers. It is our intent to provide the community of
Redvers and surrounding area with a newsletter that keeps residents connected with the numerous events and
activities going on within our fantastic community!

COVID-19 Vaccine hits Redvers!
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On Friday, February 26th, the first round of the Covid-19 vaccine was administered to Redvers Health Centre Staff and the
Long Term Care home residents. Shown is Redvers Health Centre Staff member Lynette Porter receiving her first round of
the vaccine from Nurse, Carmen Day. Photo/Submitted




HAVEN HAPPENINGS MARCH 2021
Submitted by Barbara Dennis

Valentine’s Day 2021 was an extra special day for all the Haven ladies!
Jeremy Fox, one of the great cooks in the dietary department, went out
of his way to gift each and every lady with a personal bouquet in honor
of the day. The photo is of Marguerite Perreaux, Carolyn Bryce, and
Aileen Belva with their flowers seated at the table with Jeremy in the
background.

Corinne and company in the activity department work very hard to
bring joy and quality to each day. During the two weeks of artic vortex
weather the “Ice
Cream Cart” quickly
became a rolling
chocolate bar caddy.
{ Few can resist a taste
| of chocolate,
| especially delivered with cheer and encouragement that spring can not be too
far away!

March brings with it more hours of sunshine
and according to Google - spring- March 20,
2021. Here in Haven Activities March will also
bring with it an emphasis on fairies and
gnomes. Hopefully I'll have some photos for
you next month of some of the gnome goings
on, and tales of the fairies!

e = ] Until next time....
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MARYFIELD RECREATION BOARD

Ci{7ISEt THE 7ACE

Sundays at the Arlington Hotel

132 Main Street, Maryfield, SK

Kick off: January 17, 2021 « Finale: June 27, 2021
*NO DRAW EASTER SUNDAY, APRIL 4, 2021

One simple monthly payment includes fieas, hydro,
water, taxes, rent and maintenance. No condo fees.
No buyback provisions!

85 ~Ticket: (= Only 5000 Tickets Sold

Tickets avallable at the Arlington during regular
business hours until 6:45 pm Sundays.
Tickets aiso avallable trom Chris or Pauline
Lincoln at Lincoin Farm Supply during office hours.

Tickets can only be purchased or sold within Saskalchewan. If licke! holder *Individual outdoor balcony
Is nol In allendance, the siaf! appointed proxy will make the draw. *Open Concept, Spm]ous kitchens with

fridge, stove, dishwasher & walk-in pantry
Draw: Sundays at 7pm

*Several different floorplans and sizes
*Individually controlled heating and air

- c conditioning
Proceeds to operational expenses at Maryfield Rink . _ *Indoor heated parking
Proceed Payout: 50% to Marytield Becreation Baard - 20% to Weekly Winner - 30°% 1o Ace lackpot *Common rooms and a kitchen facility +wheelchair accessible and serviced with
Lottery License: RB20-0354 - 50/50 Lottery License: SR20-0962 for social, tamilyiang. pecialievents’  elevator

*Guest Suite available

Ruies of play & prize information Total Maximum Chase the Ace Cash
available at the Marylield Rec Board Prize Value (if all lickels sell)
Chase the Ace Facebook page. 812.500

WEEKLY 50/50 DRAW




HERE WE GO AGAIN
Submitted by Jocelyn Hainsworth

I'd been doing so well. Oh, for sure that week or so of
minus bazillion temperatures helped, but I had been doing
pretty well at holding off the urge to plant stuff even
before that. I had begun to think I had reached a point in
my life where I had finally learned plant patience.
Apparently I was only fooling myself.

I know, at my age, having weathered my way through
many bouts of spring fever, that there is a proper time to
plant things. Trust me, unless you want weak, spindly,
invalid-like plants the seeds and the soil have to be kept
apart until mid March. The trouble is by mid February my
urge to see something green and growing is a full blown
obsession. I have been giving the seed displays in the
stores a wide berth, and I'm keeping the seed starter soil
out in the garage - frozen solid. On the sunny days I
carefully place the remote thermometer display face down.
That’s all I need - to see that it’s plus 17 out there! As soon
as the sun goes down it will be back to winter. I have to
keep it real for a little bit longer.

[ have to squelch the ever present impulse to pop petunias
in the ground.

There are only a few days left in February. I awoke this
morning congratulating myself on how strong I have been.
There were no trays of cuttings waiting to take root, no
shelving units of seedling trays soaking up the sunshine in
my south windows - yet. All I had to do was hold off two
more weeks and I would have accomplished my goal. I
would not get ahead of myself (or Mother Nature) in 2021
And then my friend phoned me to ask about cucumber
seeds.

Apparently this solitary confinement Covid thing has been
helping me keep Spring Fever under control as well. As
long as it was only my gardening urges I was dealing with I
had the upper hand. Within an hour of speaking with my
friend I had marched out to the greenhouse and hauled in
my dirt, containers, and the shelving unit to put them on.

I sent her a picture of what she had done to my resolve.
Her reply was “Awesome!”

In retaliation on my next trip to town I am delivering to
her the cucumber seeds she wanted. I'll let her deal with
her own demons: that’ll fix her. We're all in this together. I
know this is just splitting hairs, but technically I still have
no actual seeds in the ground. My afternoon was spent
merely preparing slips of perennials to fill my planters
with. I have three
dozen babies soaking
up the sunshine in
my south window
and my soul has been
soothed for the time
being.

If I'm lucky this will
tide me over until the
Ides of March.

The Knights of Columbus Council #4850

would like to thank all the communities for their astounding support
toward our fundraiser for the David and Gisele Bouchard family. To all
who donated, bought tickets, sold tickets, and all who helped in any
way to make this event possible “THANK-YOU".

Our deepest sympathy to Gisele, Amanda and her family, Mitchell,
and Kristopher in the passing of Brother Knight David.
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A HUGE THANK-YOU TO OUR SUPPORTERS:

Broadway Bakeshop, Barb Gnutel, Felicia Jacobson "Scentsy”,
Murray Aulie “The Source”, Elis and Carol Van Buuren,
Advantage Co-op, Homestead Kitchen,

Real & Jeannette Wolensky, Bill Murray, Redvers Family Foods,
Redvers Pharmsave, Nutrien Ag Solutions, Triple LB,

Nelson Motors & Equipment, Redvers Golf Club, E.R.P Prohardware,
Marc & Coralie Wolensky and Girls

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE WINNERS!
Travis & Brooklyn Garnier (twice)
Jordan Beriault
Lee Ross

Don’t
- FORGET!
T

PLEASE READ

YOUR WATER
METER BETWEEN

MARCH
8-19, 2021

You can either drop your
reading off at the Town Office,
phone it in to (306)452-3533,
text (306)840-7045, submit on
www.redvers.ca OR email
tricia@townofredvers.ca

If you have problems reading your meter or
need assistance, please feel free to call the
Town Office for help.

TOWN OF REDVERS
TELEPHONE: (306) 452-3533

TN
THANK YOU




UPDATE FROM THE LOWER SOURIS WATERSHED COMMITTEE
Submitted by Karmen Kyle

~Lower Souris Virtual Watering System Tour~

The Lower Souris Watershed Virtual Livestock Watering System Tour and Contest group has been active and growing on
Facebook. There have been a number of new videos and pictures submitted from producers showcasing a wide variety of watering
systems including drainback solar watering systems, insulated troughs, pipelines, homebuilt systems and more. There has been
active discussion on these posts allowing for a sharing of ideas among producers, learning different systems that are being used,
what works and what doesn’t, and other tips and tricks.

A big thank you to our prize sponsors for the second draw that was held on February 22. Congratulations to Tim McCannell for
winning 2 bags of forage seed plus 20% off of a remaining seed order donated by Pateman Ag Ltd. (Eric Pateman). Congratulations
to Walt Lockie for winning a bag of HayPro Tio forage seed from Sharpe’s Crop Services in Moosomin. Support from our local
businesses is greatly appreciated.

The Lower Souris Watershed Committee continues to deliver the Farm Stewardship Program (FSP) and Farm and Ranch Water
Infrastructure Program (FRWIP) to assist producers with the costs of projects such as the watering systems posted in our Facebook
group, seeding forages and much more.

The Farm & Ranch Water Infrastructure Program can provide 50% cost-share funding to eligible applicants for water development
projects like dugouts, dugout expansions, wells, and pipelines as well as watering systems, storage tanks, and watering bowls.
These are rebate projects, but producers need to be sure they meet the eligibility requirements. There is also 90% cost-share
funding for decommissioning abandoned water wells to reduce the risk of ground water contamination and remove the safety
concerns associated with large diameter abandoned wells. Well decommissioning projects require pre-approval prior to the work
being done.

The Farm Stewardship Program provides cost-share funding to implement a variety of on-farm beneficial management practices.
These include seeding tame or native forages, fencing projects around riparian areas or on native pasture, relocating livestock
facilities away from water ways, creating zone maps for variable rate fertilizer application, drainage stewardship projects and more.
Most of these projects require pre-approval.

Staff with the Lower Souris Watershed Committee works /
directly with producers to provide program information, W g€

determine project eligibility, assist with permits as needed,
and prepare and submit application forms. For more GENERAL & AUTO INSURANCE * FINANCIAL SERVICES

information and assistance with applications, you can contact
Karmen at 452-7953.

1> DID YOU KNOW... <
We look forward to hearing from you. N b

You could save hundreds of dollars on Farm Loan Insurance
through Andrew Agencies instead of buying from Farm Credit
Corp, a credit union or bank?

Let our brokerage find you the best product at the best price.

15 Broadway Street Phone: 306-452-3322
Redvers, SK andrewagencies.com

Wanting to pay your
COVERING THE CORNER INVOICE
by etransfer?

The Town of Redvers can accept that!!

Etransfers can be sent to:

payments@townofredvers.ca



\IERVTHING ON SI\I.E

SOFAS - LOVESEATS
SECTIONALS - RECLINERS
BEDROOM FURNITURE
MATRESSES - BEDDING
DINING FURNITURE
ART & DEEOR

FACEBOOIK

ENTERPRISES%D

FURNITURE & ELECTRONICS

27 Railway Ave. | Redvers, SK 306-452-6309
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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

For all members of

Advantage Co-operative Association Ltd.

Due to the COVID 19 Pandemic and to respect Government Regulations, this year's AGM we will
require RSVP. Please see below for further details and to register for the meeting.

Redvers Legion Hall
Monday, April 5", 2021
Meeting: 6:30 p.m.
To Register: Call the administration office
@306-452-3551 or stop by the office
Registration Deadline: April 2, 2021

Respect-Positive Attitude-Excellence




Agenda Items include:

o Directors’ Report
e General Manager’s Report
» Auditor’s & Financial Report

e FElection of Directors — Members who wish to be nominated for the position of director of the
Co-operative must deliver nomination papers to the nominating committee at least 14 days before

AGM (March 22). Papers can be picked up at the administration office
o Appointment of Auditors

Proposed Bylaw Changes

The Advantage Co-operative Association Ltd. Board of directors are recommending a change to the
current by law 4.02 to insure minority is available for every meeting

Existing Bylaw
Quorum for Annual or Special meeting

4.02 (a) the gquorum at any annual or special meeting of members shall

be the lesser of:
i. 30 members; and /or

ii. 10% of the membership

Proposed Bylaw Replacement

Quorum for Annual or Special Meeting

4.02 (a) The Quorum at any annual or special meeting of members, to be
the same as the Co-operative act, 1996; shall be the lesser of:
i. 15 members; and/or

ii. 10% of the membership

The proposed bylaw changes if approved, would take effect for the 2022

Annual Meeting

Respect-Positive Attitude-Excellence




PREMIUM [
LUBRICANTS |

SAY GOODBYE TO DRUMS AND PAILS

CO-0OP NOW
DELIVERS

BULK LUBRICANTS

Advantage Coop
Redvers, Sask
Call or Text Trevor 1-306- 452 7572

PERFORMANCE PRDTECT[DN

GUARANTEED

SEE YOUR LOCAL CO- 0P FUR DETILS . =




LOOKING FOR TOP QUALITY
LUBRICATION FOR YOUR EQUIPMENT?

LOOK NO FURTHER!

ASK US ABOUT THE VARIATY OF
PRODUCT TO MEET YOUR LUBRICATION
NEEDS.

Please contact us at

Advantage Coop
Redvers, Sask
Amber or Mitchell 1-306-452-3551 Ext. 3

Petroleum Manager - Trevor - call or text 1-306-452-7572




REDVERS & DISCTRICT LIONS CLUB
Submitted by Crystal Aime

Q: Why did the lion lose at poker? A: Because he was playing with a cheetah!
Q: What do you get when you cross a lion and a snowman? A: Frost-bite!

While there are no real life wild lions roaming our community, there is an active Lions Club
right here in Redvers made up of a caring group of individuals that continues to work together
to serve our area with worthwhile projects and fundraising initiatives. With COVID continuing 4
to impact everyone’s day to day lives, we are unable to hold in person meetings, but are striving
to make a difference.

Congratulations to Olivia Aime, recipient of this year’s Grade 12 annual Lions Club Scholarship
awarded to students with a strong leadership and community minded focus who are pursuing
post-secondary education.

Our town wide winter clothing and Food Bank drive was a fantastic opportunity to engage the whole community in the spirit of
giving. This late September service activity enabled our members to work together collecting your gently used warm clothing
items and a trailer full of pantry food items and cash donations to the Carlyle and District Food Bank who were so grateful for the
enormous drop off.

We are happy to report that all 350 tickets of our new Ticket of the Month Raffle sold out once again! Thank you to everyone who
purchased tickets and continue to support us. Over $19,000 in COVID cash will be awarded in our monthly draws over the next 12
months. Congratulations to Donald Boyd who takes home $100 from our February draw, and also to Reg and Val Hookenson,
winners of the $1950 February COVID cash prize!

We wrapped up our 2020-21 Trip of the Month Draws in January and here are all the winners from this past year!

Jenna Dangstorp $100 Jens Hansen Alaska Cruise $4300

Paul & Karen Dolynny $100 Jeannine Hardy West Edmonton Mall $goo
Caroline Martel $100 Don Drysdale Toronto $1688

Dwight Poirier $100 Kelly Boyd Dauphin Country Fest $488
Chad & Jade Frecon $100 Charly & Maureen Boutin Kelowna $1500

Martha LeNouail $100 Jason & Michelle Hutton Staycation $1097

Jo-Anne Dalrymple $100 Shelley & Raymond Mispelon Arizona $1500

Nadine Pryde $100 Alisha Sylvestre Grey Cup 2020 $865

Daryl Garnier $100 Tyler Blerot Mexico $2700

Derek & Katy Soroka $100 Bryce Birch Assessippi Ski Package $450
Sandie Quennelle $100 Andrea Haynes Las Vegas $1050

Cherrie Naylen $100 Derek Blerot ThermeaSpa Winnipeg $450

The continued success of this raffle enables our club to make donations and support many worthwhile causes in and around our
community. So far, we have generated over $50,000 dollars in support of projects such as the School playground, Redvers Early
Learning and Child Care Centres play space, Redvers Activity Centre wheelchair accessible van, Redvers EMS services, Redvers
Library programming, Redvers Recreation Centre, and more.

Remember to drop off your old prescription eyeglasses at the Redvers Medical Clinic collection box. Glasses are sent to CNIB in
Regina who partner with Lions Clubs International to distribute to those in need around the world who may lack the resources to
receive their own necessary corrective lenses.

You can keep up to date on all of the Redvers & District Lions Club happenings and our Ticket of the Month winners by following
us on Facebook.

Employment Opportunity

Caretaker

Our Lady of Fatima Parish, Redvers, SK invites applications for the position of part-time Church Caretaker effective
April 1, 2021. This salaried position is based on approximately 8 hours/week.

Duties to include:
. Church/Hall janitorial

. Building maintenance/minor repairs
. Parish Grounds maintenance, i.e. tree timming, lawns, snow removal

Inquiries/Applications may be directed no later than Friday, March 12, 2021 to:
Marc Wolensky (306-840-7282)
Anita Colleaux (306-452-7696)

Sunday, March 14, 2021




ALIDA HAPPENINGS

There are two new families who have moved
and making their new home in Alida. At the
time of writing this news I unfortunately do
not know their names, but hopefully will
rectify that shortly. So for now it’s just a plain -
“Welcome to Alida” folks - hope you like our
little town and will enjoy your new home.

On Tuesday, February 2 was Groundhog Day
- this year it was reported that the groundhog
remained hidden, then later it was reported
that he did not see his shadow due too much
fog in the area. Gee that’s supposed to mean a
longer winter, but since winter has been fairly
nice this year I guess we can add a few more
weeks and it really won’t be that bad. Guess
you can just draw your own conclusions if not
satisfied with this one.

We received word on Sunday evening that
Gray’s cousin, Sharon (Robins)’s husband
Randy Lafferty of Nanoose Bay, BC had passed
away on January 31/2021. Condolences are
extended to her, her siblings, Gerard (Jean)
Robins, Darrell (Rose) Robins and Tanis
(Ralph) Sommerfeld and to all other family
members, including her cousins Joyce and
Jackie George, Gray and Edel Cowan.

The Alida community extends sincere
sympathy to Brenda Lemieux (Blaine LaBatt)
on the passing of her brother David Bouchard,
late of Fertile on February 2, 2021 at Regina
General Hospital, at the age of 67 years. He
leaves behind his wife Gisele, daughter
Amanda (Aaron) Kish, sons, Mitchell and
Kristopher, six grandchildren, brother, Marcel
(Marlene Tarr), sisters Marilyn (Fabien)
Garnier, Brenda (Blaine LaBatt) Lemieux and
Valerie (Robert) Hansen, and numerous nieces
and nephews. He was predeceased by his
parents, Alfred and Corky, brother, Greg,
brother-in-law Clement (Fitz) Lemieux, sister-
in-law Judy Bouchard and nephew-in-law
Janson Yanyu. A celebration of his life will be
held at a later date.

I noticed on the Discover Estevan site that
Cade Bendtsen, a young defenseman who
played for Carlyle and is playing for Estevan
Bears this year as Assistant Captain, had signed
up with the Manitoba Junior Hockey League in
Neepawa. Congratulations Cade, I'm sure that
your family and family members here at Alida
are proud of you, especially Grandma Shirley.

Congratulations to Jordan Beriault on
winning first-place in the Arcola Optimist Club
Snowmobile Rally. He chose a sled from the
three options that were available.

The Alida community extends sincere
sympathy to Barry Miller on the passing of his
sister Lynne Haatvedt of Strathmore, AB on
February 7, 2021 at the Foothills Hospital,
Calgary at the age of 69 years. She was the
daughter of the late Truman and Violet Miller
of Redvers and she leaves to mourn her death,
her daughter Shannon (of Moosomin) and her
brother, Barry. A celebration of Lynne’s life will
be held at a later date.

The Alida community also extends sincere
sympathy to Shirley Bendtsen on the passing of

her sister-in-law Ellen (Peacock) Desmarais on
February 9, 2021 at Glenboro Personal Care
Home, in Manitoba. She is survived by her
daughter Darlene (Rick) Wood and family,
brother-in-law Art Shier and sister-in-law
Shirley Bendtsen as well as numerous extended
relatives and friends. Ellen was predeceased by
her husband Fred, son Stan, sisters, Audrey
(Hugh) Armstrong, Isabelle Shier and Phyllis
(Bill) Isleifson and brother, Edgar Bendtsen. A
Graveside service will be held at a later date at
the Glenboro Cemetery.

Colby and Celine Potapinski welcomed their
precious little bundle of joy - Walker Kenneth
Potapinski on February 11, 2021 when he
arrived safe and sound at 9.84 pounds and 22
inches in length. His arrival also presented Ken
and Diane Potapinski as first time
grandparents, as well as first time uncle
Johnathon, aunties Julie and Sadie.
Congratulations and Best wishes to everyone —
Enjoy the sweet little fella and watch him
grow.

A Valentine’s Day special of Rack of Ribs,
choice of potato, salad and dessert was held on
Friday, February 12 at Café 361 (also included
take outs). As always it was a great special,
Lori.

A Take-out Valentine’s Day supper special
was offered at the Alida Rink on Sunday,
February 14 by the Alida Ladies Auxiliary
members. It was a delicious supper of lemon
butter chicken, garlic mashed potatoes, roasted
vegetables and a chocolate dessert. As always
another great job ladies, can hardly wait until
the next one.

Hope everyone had a Happy Valentine’s Day
and of course was treated by your significant
other.

Congratulations to Ian McKinna and Breanne
Loose on the birth of their son, Dawson Ross
who arrived safe and sound on February 14,
2021. First grandson for Scott and Leona
McKinna, Congratulations to them as well,
spoil that little fella Grandma and Grandpa.

Monday, February 15 was Family Day, a long
weekend and the beginning of the February
school break. Enjoy your break students and
staff - you have all earned it. The sun is shining
brightly most days but it’s still very chilly.

Tim, Shelly and Ainsley spent a day in Regina
on Friday, February 19 and on Saturday Tim
and Ainsley spent the day skiing at Mission
Ridge Park before they all returned home.

Sincere sympathy is extended to Mitch and
Chris Beriault, Mark and Cindy Beriault and
their families on the death of their mother/
grandmother Mary Beriault, late of Weyburn
(formally of Redvers and Alida), who passed
away February 17, 2021 at the age of 96 years.
She will be remembered by her sons (listed
above) and her daughters Paulette (Bill)
Ozmun and family, and Angelle Beriault. Mary
was predeceased by her parents, Peirre /
Gabrielle Leveille, husband, Joe Beriault, infant
son Richard, brothers, Paul, Peter and Victor
Leveille and granddaughter Jasmine Ozmun. A
private Graveside service was held February 22
at St Raphel Parish Cemetery.

Sincere sympathy is also extended to Bonnie
and Roy Farr and family on the death of her
mother Ethel Curtis of Brandon on February
24, 2021, she was in her gos. She is survived by
her three daughters, Glenda (Allan) Evans
(Winnipeg), Bonnie (Roy) Farr (Alida), Lana
(Rod) Dyck (Balsacs, AB) and their families.
Ethel was predeceased by her husband, Ross in
December of 2020, her eight Ball siblings and
their spouses. Her service will probably be held
together with her husband’s at a later date.
Condolences are extended to all family
members and relatives.

On Friday, February 19 was the first draw in
the Scotties Tournament of Hearts for 2021 -
Hurray - Yippy - the Curling season has
begun. This is my best time to enjoy watching
television, almost all day long. Thank goodness
there are a couple of hours in between games,
so one can get something to eat and of course
get a little work done too. Come on
Saskatchewan- pull your socks up and let’s curl
- Go Team Saskatchewan Go. If all else fails -
'l cheer for Team Canada. Team
Saskatchewan placed 1* in their pool (B) and
Team Canada placed 2™ in their pool (A).
Unfortunately Team Saskatchewan lost out
and didn’t make the play-offs. The final day of
the tournament ended first in a tie breaker
game between Team Manitoba and Team
Alberta - the winner plays against Team
Canada and that winner plays the final Sunday
evening against Team Ontario. So personally
I'll continue to cheer for Team Canada hoping
that they will become the winners of this year’s
Scotties. Good curling everyone. The men’s
Brier will begin on March 5 so lots more good
curling to watch - Hip Hurray.

The annual Telemiracle # 34 began Saturday
evening and will come to an end late Sunday
afternoon. At the time of writing this it looks
as if it will be another successful event and also
for those who will benefit. Enjoyed watching
the many talented ones who performed their
best (live or taped) - we seemed to enjoy the
talent. Helping Hands was once again sold
here in Alida and at the time of submitting this
write up I'm not sure how many were sold here
in Alida, but every little bit helps. Remember
to keep “Ringing those phones” for as long as
possible. Hope next year will be back to normal
and one can enjoy a live Telemiracle.

On Monday, March 1, 2021 Gail McLachlin
retired from 20 years as owner/operator of
Centre Street Groceries and turned the reins
over to the new owners and operators, Xue and
Ji Fang. We will take this opportunity to
welcome Xue and Ji and their family of four to
Alida and to our little community. They have
two children attending Oxbow Prairie Horizon
School, one preschooler and their eldest, at
present is also attending Oxbow School to
learn English but will probably be helping out
at the store later on. Wendy Nelson and Gail
will continue to help the new owner at the
store. Best wishes and Good Luck Xue and Ji in
this your new adventure. Hope you enjoy our
community.




 Good for70!
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Send Realf%-f-ﬁirthday text on March 30!!
306-577-7928
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www.susanbranch.com  ® 2014 SUSAN BRANCH

Authority

Redvers Housing Authority now accepts

small dogs (less than 15kg), cats & birds,

with a $150 non refundable deposit.

The Housing Authority

presently has vacancies and

may be able to rent to
applicants that do not meet
program criteria. Anyone
looking for housing is
encouraged to apply.
>
Applications can be obtained at
the town office or through the
Housing Authority Manager.

For more information contact:
(306) 840-7653

The portfolio consists of:
v 1 bedroom senior semi-

detached units

v'1 bedroom & 2 bedroom senior

units with a common area for
tenants to socialize (Redvers
Lodge & Redvers Villa)

v 3 bedroom Fourplex and
Duplex rent is $648/month

v 3 bedroom detached House
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REDVERS U7 DUSTIN

Back L to R: Brady Fidierchuk, Bryce Birch, Dustin Toms,
Sheldon Kyle and Brody McColl.
Middle L to R: Barrett Poirier, Hunter Birch and Beau
Fidierchuk

Front L to R: Doughty Toms, Blake Toms, Jase Jorgensen,
Sierra McColl and Oliver Kyle.

Redvers Minor Hocke

REDVERS U7 JOSH
Back L to R: Brian Carriere, Josh Hildebrandt and Tamara
Hildebrandt. Middle L to R: Oskar Hjertaas, Beau Frecon and
Alex Finkle. Front L to R: Jake Hildebrandt, Henri Hjertaas,
Haze Campbell and Karter Carriere.

REDVERS U7 ROBIN
Back L to R: Chris Sutter, Robin Bedecs, Dana Carlsen and Kate
Carlsen. Middle L to R: Luke Sutter, Avery Bedecs, Cohen
Carlsen and Gannon Dyrkis. Front L to R: Blake Oakley,
Isabelle Axten, Wyatt Boettcher and Max Carlsen.

REDVERS Ug DEREK

Back L to R: Travis Garnier, Derek Campbell and Aaron Kamp.
Middle L to R: Carter Clark, Dane Campbell, Jaxon Aulie,
Hunter Kamp, Carter Hildebrandt and Maxime Lamotte. Front
L to R: Huxton Cameron, Ryker Carriere, Brynn Gervais, Crue
Garnier, Taly Massey, Zuma Gervais and Jackson Dyrkhis,




REDVERS U 11 BRODIE

Back L to R: Sandie Quennelle, Brycen Frecon, Koby Martel,
Mason Sweeting, Brodie McColl, Kolbie McColl, Adam

Brisebois and Greg Quennelle.
Front L to R: Kai Axten, Caleb Toms, Nathan Quennelle,
Breckin Frecon and Avery Malin.

REDVERS U 11 CHRIS

Back L to R: Dana Carlsen, Todd Gervais, Chris Sutter and April
Sutter.

Middle L to R: Tye Steenbruggen, Serenidee James, Camden
Carlsen, Jacob Finkle and Regan Gervais.
Front L to R: Eli Hildebrandt, Drayden Yates, Jack Millions, Will
Sutter and Arjen Van Der Waal

REDVERS Uiz CHAD

Back L to R: Courtney Gavelin, Owen Gavelin, Raif Henrion,
Grady Sutter, Tristan Swayze, Rhett Malin, Makenzie
Chicoine, Chad Lawless and Chris Sutter

Front L to R: Jack George, Logan Quennelle, Ryker Gavelin,
Rylan Lawless, Kyson Gavelin, Gabrielle Harlos and Lexie

Pirlot
..

REDVERS U1z JODY

Back L to R: Jeremy Krainyk, Jody Jorgensen and Kelly Ulrich.
Middle L to R: Morgan Nixon, Sayjen Chicoine, Claire Paradis,
Presley Nord, Jayden Smith and Bronx Jorgensen.

Front L to R: Jhace Blerot, Daxson Pickard, Koby Krainyk, Jacob
Ulrich and Grayson Pryde.




Redvers Minor Hocke

REDVERS Uis SYD

Back L to R: Lincoln Pryde, Teagan Bookout, Blaise Jorgensen,
Turner Jacobson, Alex Poirier, Cade Mohrbutter, Draven
Naviaux, Carson Gervais, Peyton George, Spencer Hill and Ryatt
Huynh

Front L to R: Mandy Jorgensen, Jody Jorgensen, Riley Frecon,
Victoria Mann, Bradin Cosgrove, Kyler Chicoine, Chase
Borreson, Syd Chicoine and Jamie Gervais

REDVERS Ui8 JASON

Back L to R: Sawyer Chicoine, Xander Gervais, Jacob Dumaine,
Minty James, Zane Karlunchuck, Easton Berner, Jordan Weber,
Sam George and Kaleb Devins

Front L to R: Neil Gervais, Chad George, Carson Longphee,
Cole Poirier, Colby Magotiaux, Xavier Gervais, Owen Jacobson,
Jason Magotiaux, and Heidi Magotiaux

REDVERS Ui8 RODNEY

Back L to R: Kate Pirlot, Miles Nord, Ethan Delmaire, Cash
Martel, Matthew Magotiaux, Theoren West, Vincent LeNouail,
Ethan Fouliard and Brooke-lynn Rowand

Front L to R: Donavyn Fortin-Delmaire, Marc Henrion, Cassidy
Cairns, Rodney Miller, Naton Miller, Carson Henrion, Richard
Delmaire, Parker Sweeting, Brian LeNouail and Nick Bajus

REDVERS

A HUGE THANK YOU
to all of the businesses who

have supported this month’s Newsletter!
Without your support, we would
not be able to provide this service free of charge!




A huge thank you to the following businesses and
organizations who purchased ads in this month’s newsletter.
Without their support, we would not be able to provide this
service at no cost to the residents of Redvers & Area.

Please make sure to thank them the next time you are at
their place of business! Their support really does make a
difference in our community!

Andrew Agencies
Redvers Union Estates

Redvers Housing Authority
Maryfield Rec Board
Town of Redvers
Knights of Columbus
Advantage Co-op
Today’s Electronics
Magotiaux Family
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Covering the Corner is a locally run newsletter
distributed to residents in Redvers & Area by
the Town of Redvers.

Our goal is to provide businesses and
organizations with a low cost advertising
option. The newsletter will be printed in black
and white. Please keep this in mind when
creating your advertisement. Full-page colour
advertising/sponsorship opportunities do
exist. Contact us for more details!

Designing and editing is the responsibility of
individual advertisers. For more information,
contact us at RedversNews@gmail.com.

G.S.T. will be added to the prices listed below.

Classifieds: $8 (up to 200 characters)
1/8 Page: $18

1/4 Page: $28

Half Page: $45

Full Page: $75

*Full Page Insert: $55

*Inserts are the responsibility of individual
advertisers to print and drop off at the Town
Office by the newsletter deadline.

**We accept E-transfer now!!**

Follow us on Facebook at:
Town of Redvers

A huge -
THANK YOU 3 <%

to the

for volunteering your time to
fold and distribute
Covering the Corner!

April Print Deadline ~ Sunday, March 28th @ 12:00 pm

April Distribution Date ~ Thursday, April 1st

Email: RedversNews@gmail.com




